
  
 
 
 
 

                            September/October 2014 
 
Dear  Friends, 
  
What a wonderful summer we had weather-wise but now fall is in the air. Homes has been 

hive-free for over 6 weeks (knock wood) so I just signed up to do the Lord Creek Hunter Pace 
for the first time in 2 years. I am so looking forward to it! It is so awesome to finally be able to 
ride my horse! 

 
Some general news:  
Unfortunately Trish Panico has resigned as president of the Bridle Path Conservancy— Trish 

did terrific work bringing the BPC back from near stagnation, getting the 501c3 status 
reinstated, and working with the state on getting 100 yards of stone for repairing trail erosion 
in Weber Woods. We will sorely miss her but she has a lot going on, including building a new 
house, and she was concerned that she would not be able to give it enough attention. We 
begged and pleaded but…all good things must end. (Wait? Does that mean I am not really 
LCRVHC president for life? Kristin, did you lie to me?) We also have two inactive board 
members so we are actively seeking 3 candidates to serve. We welcome any trail users, they 
don’t have to be horse people, in fact, we’d love some diversity--hikers and mountain bikers 
are encouraged. It’s not a huge time commitment but it does require enthusiasm and 
rudimentary computer skills. If you are interested or have an idea of someone who might be, 
please let any board member of either organization know. 

 
The July MO ride was cancelled due to lack of RSVPs. If you have ideas of where we should 

ride or feedback on MO Rides, please let us know. If you plan to attend a ride please try and 
let Lynda Perry know at least a few days ahead. It’s very hard to plan when she doesn’t hear 
from anybody until the night before the ride. 

 
The summer picnic at Sue Davenport’s was a good time, as always. The potluck dishes were 

yummy and of good assortment. No rain--we grilled without umbrellas! The weather was 
spectacular--cool and dry and comfortable enough to enjoy Sue’s extensive patios and 
gardens. The silent auction raised over $450 for the BPC. Thank you to Sue for hosting, Lynda 
Perry for shopping, Kristin Elliott Leas for organizing the silent auction, and all who brought 
and bought or participated in any form. 
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On July 27 Kristin and Chuck Sharples brought their tractors and I brought my rake and we 
spread 50 yards of stone on the white trail in Weber Woods, filling in one of the worst eroded 
sections. We will cover it with smaller stone later. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There were 3 rides in August: The MO ride was at Pachaug. From Lynda: There were seven 

riders on the Pachaug ride.  The forest is beautiful with lots of dirt roads and many trails to 
explore.  We parked at the Frog Hollow Horse Camp, which has solar outhouses as well as 
running water.   

 
Then on August 23 the BPC held a barbecue ride and hike to celebrate the 10 year 

anniversary of the founding of the BPC and one of our biggest accomplishments to date: The 
Quinimay Trail. About 15 horseback riders, several hikers, and one mountain biker enjoyed the 
trails (except for the yellow jackets who were NOT invited!) followed by a chicken barbecue 
lunch catered by Hog Wild Smokin’ Cue. Thank you to hosts Dave Beaudette and Julie Berman 
(Julie is the penultimate hostess, I have tablecloth envy!), organizers Chuck Sharples, Marlisa 
Simonson, Trish Panico, Nancy Palermo-Lee (who jumped in to pick up and serve the food 
when we failed to meet the caterer’s minimum of 50 guests) and all the board members who 
helped make this event a reality. Will we do it again? Maybe.  

http://share.shutterfly.com/action/welcome?sid=9AbN2TVw5aMVK 
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      And on August 24 LCRVHC teamed up with CTRA (Connecticut Trail Riders Association) to 
hold a ride at Hurd Park led by Ruth Stronzer and Howard Tunic. Unfortunately the yellow 
jackets again made an appearance. Still sounded like people enjoyed the ride. From Lynda: 
Karen and I kind of missed the CTRA ride hosted by Ruth and Howard at Hurd due to bees. 

 
The August 28 General meeting was held at Guilford Riding School. Jill Walker-Robinson 

gave an informal presentation on getting started in Eventing. Another lovely evening allowed 
us to sit outside enjoying cider and cookies and watch some of Jill’s students show us the attire 
and equipment, and demonstrate each of the three phases, while Jill talked about the history 
and requirements of the sport. One of my favorite programs this year. Maybe next year 
Homes and I will try it! 

 
On September 6 a BPC work party including Kristin, Chuck, Dave Beaudette, Rebecca 

Russell and I spread the rest of the stone on the white trail in Weber Woods. I wish I was 
better about documenting this work and kept clear before and after shots from the same 
location. We made this trail from a rocky, almost stream-bed trench into a perfect canter 
track.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       On September 7 five LCRVHC members and their equines (Alyce Mallek with Doolin, 
Howard Tunic with Emma, Lynda Perry with Sparkle, Ben Wilke with Lynda’s horse Tanner, and 
me with Homes) provided an equine program for a Scout Leadership Training weekend at Deer 
Lake Scout Reservation. We broke into small groups. Homes loved interacting with 
these adults who had mostly never even touched a horse. He allowed them to groom and lead 
him and help tack him up. Even gave some huge men short pony rides.  It was fun hearing him 
referred to as in “I got to ride the big, black one!” I never think of him as big! He was extremely 
social and his manners were perfect. I was so proud of him.  

 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
September 25 general meeting will be at the fire museum. Author Janet Barrett will be 

speaking about her book They Called Her Reckless. The story is about a horse that carried 
ammo to the guns in the Korean War. Fascinating. One of my favorite reads this year. Books 
will be available for sale or bring your copy to be signed.  

 

And most important: The Fall Festival Hunter Pace will be held on Sunday, October 

26. Posters and entry forms are included in this newsletter. It is critical to spread the word.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

*Print a few copies and put them in your local tack and feed store, barn,  
coffee shop, wherever it might get attention. 

*If you go to another club’s hunter pace:  
print some copies and put them on windshields. 

(Lord Creek is covered, thanks to Dave Beaudette). 



This ride pays for most of the operating expenses for the club (insurance) so it is vital to our 
future to fill the ride! Forms and poster are included in this Newsletter!!!  AND see Jenna’s ad 
on the LAST page!!! 

 
I hope to see you soon. 

     Melissa 

 

CALENDAR 
September   
21: Lord Creek Hunter Pace 
25: General Meeting, program Janet Barrett, author, They Called Her Reckless 
See flyer for more info. 
28: MO Ride, Pachaug, contact Lynda Perry (cymaronfarm@snet.net)  
 
October   
2: BOD Meeting, 7 pm, location TBA 
19: MO Ride Weber Woods, Clip & Ride and Mark Hunter Pace route, contact Lynda Perry 

(cymaronfarm@snet.net) 
23: General Meeting, socializing and crafts at Kristin and Mark’s house 
26: Hunter Pace 
 
November   
6: BOD Meeting, only if needed 
No General Meeting, Happy Thanksgiving 
6-9: Equine Affair 
__: LCRVHC/BPC Work Party 
9: MO Ride, Chatfield Hollow, Chili Ride, hosts Sue Davenport and Emmy Pavelka (RSVP 

s1davenport@comcast.net) (I usually make the chili 2 days before). 
 
December 
7: Christmas Progressive Ride, Park at Dave Beaudette’s, ride to breakfast at Kristin and 

Mark’s, lunch back at Dave’s, donation toward food 
No BOD Meeting 
No General Meeting, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
 
January 
__: LCRVHC Holiday Party, _____ 

mailto:cymaronfarm@snet.net
mailto:s1davenport@comcast.net


 



 



 



 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


